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NEWS STATEMENT 
 

NH DIVISION OF HSEM AWARE OF SCHOOL THREAT IN PORTSMOUTH 

CONCORD, N.H. – The New Hampshire Department of Safety’s Division of Homeland Security and 
Emergency Management (HSEM) is aware of a threat made to Portsmouth High School.  
 
We continue to work with our local, state and federal partners to ensure that schools in New Hampshire 
remain safe. 
 
All threats are taken seriously until such time as their validity is determined. Everyone is encouraged 
to report any suspicious activity to their local law enforcement agency. 
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